
STONE MOUNTAIN MEMORIAL ASSOCIATION

August 24, 2022

A meeting of the Stone Mountain Memorial Association was held at Evergreen Conference Center at 11:00 a.m. on Wednesday, August 24, 2022
ASSOCIATION MEMBERS PRESENT
Rev. Abraham Mosley, Chairman

Joan Thomas, Vice Chair

Chris Sanders
Chris Collier

Ray S. Smith, III 
Jeff Cown, Director of State Parks & Historic Sites 
ASSOCIATION MEMBERS ABSENT
Carolyn Meadows
Rey Martinez 

OTHERS PRESENT

Bill Stephens, C.E.O.

Edna Zimmerman, Director of Finance/Administration
Michael Dombrowski, VP/General Manager, Silver Dollar City/Stone Mountain Park
Debbie Blihovde, Human Resources/Risk Manager 
Duane Studdard, Director of Operations and Planning
David Hill, Director of Public Safety
Other members of the public

ROLL CALL
Mr. Mosley asked for a roll call.
CALL TO ORDER


Mr. Mosley called the meeting to order and stated that a quorum was present. 

APPROVAL OF MINUTES
A motion was made by Mr. Sanders, seconded by Ms. Cown, and unanimously approved to waive the reading of the minutes from the previous board meeting on July 28, 2022, and to adopt the minutes as printed. A draft copy of the minutes was sent to each board member prior to the meeting.

PUBLIC COMMENT

None
FINANCE REPORT – YEAR TO DATE

Ms. Zimmerman reported that year-to-date revenues through July 31, 2022, were $4,430,755. Total operating expenses year to date were $4.645.168. The net operating loss before depreciation was $199,853. The year-to-date deficiency of revenue over expenses was $2,446,180.
The statement of cash flows reflects net cash used by operating activities of $1,440,618 year to date. The net decrease in year-to-date cash and cash equivalents was $2,753,788. Cash and investment balance at the end of the period was $11,509,140.

There is only one capital project in progress. The capital project in progress is the Stormwater Infrastructure Repair/Replacement.
A motion was made by Ms. Thomas, seconded by Mr. Sanders, and unanimously approved to accept the financials for period ending July 31, 2022.

SILVER DOLLAR CITY/STONE MOUNTAIN PARK REPORT 

Mr. Dombrowski updated the Board on the upcoming Pumpkin Festival. It will be September 17 through October 30, 2022. It will have the world’s largest pumpkin light show as well as many other activities. It has been very popular. There are twenty different experiences for people to enjoy.
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SAFETY

 Assistant Chief Faith updated the Board on the three new recruits. They are now on the road by themselves. For the next six weeks when they respond to a call another officer will also answer the call. There is still two openings for police officers.  
SMMA SERVICES DEPARTMENT


Mr. Studdard updated the Board on Yellow Daisy. He said Mr. Gresham and his team were preparing for all the food for employees. The Stormwater Infrastructure Repair/Replacement project is wrapping up. The campground building project is ramping up. They are in the planning stage for demolition. 
ADJOURN TO EXECUTIVE SESSION
Mr. Sanders made a motion to go into Executive Session and Ms. Thomas seconded the motion. The Board unanimously approved the motion, and the meeting was suspended. Committee members, Mr. Stephens, Ms. Blihovde, Ms. Zimmerman, and Mr. Studdard remained in Executive Session.
A motion was made by Ms. Thomas, seconded by Mr. Sanders, and unanimously approved to end Executive Session.

After Executive Session, the meeting reconvened.
NEW BUSINESS

A motion was made by Mr. Sanders, seconded by Ms. Thomas, and unanimously approved to accept Thrives budget with the amendment of reducing it by $75,000.00 already paid.
OLD BUSINESS
None
A motion was made by Mr. Sanders, seconded by Mr. Cown, and unanimously approved to Adjourn. 

Submitted by Debbie Blihovde








___________________________








Rev. Abraham Mosley, Chairman
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